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TOWN OF TROY 
BOARD MEETING 

 
February 14, 2022 

 
 The regular Town of Troy board meeting was called to order by chairman, Jeff Lohr, at 
7:30 p .m., at the Town of Troy town hall. 
 The pledge of allegiance was led by chairman, Jeff Lohr. 
 Roll call was taken with the following responding:  Jeff Lohr, Brad Anderson, Lloyd E. 
Ballweg, and Mary Zins.  Absent:  Greg Sprecher. 
 It was confirmed that the agenda was properly posted in three locations in the township 
and mailed to all board members. 
 Matt Miller, representative from Vierbicher, stated that the board needed to amend the 
February agenda to include the approval of Ordinance 23-02, “Adopt the Comprehensive Plan 
for the Town of Troy”.  Anderson made a motion, seconded by Lohr, to adopt the amended 
agenda.  Motion carried 2-0. 
Minutes: 
 Anderson made a motion to approve the January 10, 2023, minutes as presented, 
seconded by Lohr.  Moton carried 2-0. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 Anderson made a motion approving the accounts payable checks #9270-#9301 and ACH 
payments totaling $495,690.13.  Motion carried 2-0. 
Citizen’s Comments: 
 Tonya Anderson inquired if the board had ever considered opening the town hall for 
monthly community activities.  Lohr stated they had not and suggested the item be on the 
month of March’s agenda. 
Patrolman’s Report: 
 Patrolman, Kyle Elliott, stated he has been plowing town roads, cutting brush, washing 
the town trucks, and attended the MSHA safety training on February 9th. 
 Anderson stated the boom mower will be available for use the first of March.  Lohr 
suggested later in the month would be a  better time.  Elliott was instructed to bring the town’s 
sprayer, posthole digger, and four tires on Friday, February 17th to the FFA property to be sold 
at their auction. 
Business Items: 
 Matt Miller presented the board with the finalized comprehensive plan.  He stated that 
per law it must be updated every ten years.  There were 51-52 responses to the survey that was 
sent to town residents.  Miller indicated to the board the changes the Plan Commission 
suggested.  After considerable discussion, Anderson made a motion, seconded by Lohr, to 
approve resolution 23-01, Recommending Town of Troy Comprehensive Plan, and pass 
Ordinance 23-02, Adopt the Comprehensive Plan of the Town of Troy, Sauk County, Wisconsin.  
Motion carried 2-0. 
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 Lohr shared the bridge report MSA submitted.  The bridges on Mill, Block, and Factory 
Roads were inspected.  Some suggestions were:  adding additional riprap, brush trimming, 
install “Watch for Water Over the Road” signs, remove sediment, etc.  Anderson made a 
motion to table any decision until after the spring tour of the town roads, seconded by Lohr.  
Motion carried 2-0. 
 State law states that at least one of the  Board of Review members must be certified 
every year.  There will be training on April 29th at Barneveld and virtual training on May 1st.  
Since Sprecher has not received said training, the board felt he should register for either 
training session.  Anderson made a motion to table a decision until the March meeting, 
seconded by Lohr.  Motion carried 2-0. 
Board Comments: 
 Anderson reported on the Plain Fire District meeting.  Four EMT’s have been hired and 
at the next meeting pricing of a new truck will be on the agenda. 
 Lohr stated that the Sauk City Fire District will not being compensating representatives 
for fire meetings and only one representative per township/village is suggested.  A new brush 
truck is being considered as a purchase item. 
 The board will attend the WTA district meeting on Thursday, February 16th at the 
Knights of Columbus Hall in Reedsburg. 
 Zins received a phone call from Richard Nolden, Town of Prairie du Sac Clerk, inquiring if 
the board is considering road construction on the shared portion of Skunk Valley.  Nolden 
stated their board is receptive to any maintenance.  Lohr indicated that it will be chip sealed 
this summer. 
 Lohr made a motion, seconded by Anderson, to adjourn.  Motion carried 2-0. 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
     Respectively submitted, 
 
 
 
     Mary Zins, Clerk 


